
MEMORANDUM 

To:  File No. S7-22-21 
From:  William Middlebrooks, Counsel to Commissioner Hester M. Peirce  
Re:  Meeting with Representatives of Federated Hermes 

 

On 3 June, 2022 Commissioner Hester M. Peirce and William Middlebrooks, Counsel to 
Commissioner Peirce, met with the following Federated employees: 

• Chris Donahue – President, CEO & Chairman, Federated Hermes 
• Debbie Cunningham – Executive Vice President, Chief Investment Officer for Global Liquidity 

Markets, Federated Hermes 
• Greg Dulski – General Counsel and Head of International Government Affairs at Federated 

Investors (UK) LLP  
• Peter Germain – Executive Vice President, Chief Legal Officer and Secretary, Federated Hermes 
• Mike Granito – Chief Risk Officer, Federated Hermes  

 

Among the topics discussed was the Commission’s rulemaking proposal on: Money Market Fund 
Reforms, set forth in Release No. IC-34441(December 15, 2021). 

 

 

 

 


